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Megeage from Krie McCorvey

We are off to-a great start

- this-year! 'We had our

‘first meeting of the year
and 36 women were in
attendance. The South-
lake Area Alumnae Club
is a diverse group of
women from chapters all
over America. We have
new-college graduates,
professional women and
mothers. I am sad to say

- at this point we have no

Golden Arrows.

The officers and chairmen
of all of our committees
worked hard this summer
to set the calendar for a
great year. Thanks to all
who-worked so hard.

There should be some-
thing in our programming
that interests you. We
also have a new reading
program that is partially
funded through the Fra-
ternity Foundation. The
program is called “CAR”

for Champions are

‘Readers. This is an excit-

ing new program that was.
developed and tested by
the Houston Alumnae
Club. It-focuses on third
grade readers in economi-
cally challenged areas.
Paula Shepherd volun-
teered to-be the chairman
of this committee, and we
can look for.this program
to be in place in 2004.

We have had five members
of the Metrocrest Alumnae
Club-join us this year; they
are Maria Cramer, Mi-
chelle Garland, Shelley
Kays, Kim Orgeron and"

Carol Stiffler. Theirfor-

mer club also made a size-
able contribution to us as
well as bequeathing us
with their fundraiser of
study bags for collegians.

Kelli Henderson and
Cathy Morris are co-
chairmen of the fundrais-

Panhglignic for Southlake

ing committee and they
will need lots of help to
put this project together.

Lesley Hedlund who

served as co-chairman of
the Alumnae/Chapter Li-
aison is leaving tojoin

‘her husband in Northern

Virginia where he is-con-
sulting. We will miss
Lesley, but wish her well.

We are in need of volun-

~teers for our Oktoberfest.
Family Picnic. We need

help in set-up and clean-
up. BJ Landers is Co/
chairman for this commit-
tee and her number is
817-329-1555. Please call
even if you can just do-
nate a little bit of time. 1
hope to see you at all of
our activities, Until then,
“Everything’s Coming
up Pi Phi.”

Yours in I1®, Kris

We are going to establish-a Panhellenic for Southlake.

Orie of the functions of Panhellenic isto help High School
Seniors separate truth from fiction about the Greek sys-
tem, and let them know the benefits of being Greek on.
campus. All National Panhellenic Conference Sorority
-membets can participate in this. Right now, we are think-
ing of having an-article printed-inr the paper, with a kick-
off party date announced. Plus, it would be great if every
.Pi Phi could bring a friend from another sorority The goal
for doing it now would be to have it up.and running by the
end of the 2003-2004 school year. This would allow all
sorotities access to. new member information. Is anyone
interested-in- heading this-committee?

Call Kris McCorvey 817-410-2641.

| Karen Vering at
817.329.7982

‘BOOKS BOOKS BOOKS
If you are cleaning out your books and
"} magazines, don't throw them awayl The
Southlake Area Alumnae Club is establishing
‘|- giving library at the Tarrant County
Women's Haven. We need all of your gently.
_used books.for this worthwhile cause. . We.
have two bookcases. that will always need
books. Please bring:
them to-the meetings
and we will collect.
them there or call:
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Pi Phi Calendar 2003-2004
Southleke fres Alumnae Club

October 7, 2003 7:00 p.m.
Make it, Bake it, Sew it, Grow it or Fake
it

Cathy Morris’ House

Silent Auction Fundraiser

Bring your “homemade” item to be in our
silent auction. This is a great fundraiser.
Plus official visit from Ann Brookshire,
Upsilon Province President.

October 18th, 2003 3-7:00 p.m.
Family Picnic OKTOBERFEST
Trawic Pavillion, Oak Grove Park,
Grapevine

$10.00 per family BYODrink

Fun Time with a bounce house, horse-
shoes, playground and Food. Brats and
Hot Dogs provided by the Alumnae
Club. Al Pi Phis are invited.

November 4, 2003 7:00 p.m.
Ornament Making and Cookie Shine
Melanie Metzger’s House.

December 2, 2003 7:00 p.m.
Angel Ornament Exchange

Karen Vering’s House

Our 2nd Annual Ornament Exchange.

December 21, 2003 2-4:00p.m.
Mother Daughter Tea

Kelli Henderson’s House

Alumnae and Collegians get together
for a lovely holiday party.

February 8, 2004

7:00 p.m.

NETWORKING

“Ask me About” books passed out.
This is the time to tell us about your
profession or business.

March 2, 2004 7:00p.m.
Appetizer and Recipe Exchange with
General Meeting

Mark Your Calendar for Pi Phi

Friday, April 16, 2004

Beaux and Arow Social

Lone Star Park

Charge per couple, Date to be an-
nounced. Private suite, Friday night, din-
ner included, Buy your own drinks.

April 24, 2004
Founder’s Day
This is the best Founder’s Day ever with
Emily Tarr our Grand President as the
Guest of Honor and featured speaker.
To be held in conjunction with Arling-
ton, Denton, Lake Cities Alumnae Clubs
and UNT Collegians.

11:00 a.m.

Saturday, May 8, 2004

Timarron Country Club

Luncheon with General Meeting and
Officer Installations .




